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DATE:  October 10, 2019 
 
TO:    Senator Allen Christensen 

Representative Paul Ray 
 

THROUGH: Russell Frandsen 
Heather Borski 
Janae Duncan 
   

FROM: Anna Fondario 
 

SUBJECT: Executive Appropriations Committee Fiscal Note and Budget Item Follow-
Up Report 

 
The “Potential Action” for the 2018 G.S. UCOOP for Outreach, Diversion and 
Partnerships to Support the Utah DEA360 Program on page 94 of the Executive 
Appropriations Committee Fiscal Note and Budget Item Follow-Up report indicates: 
 
We recommend that the Department of Health report by September 1, 2019 to the 
Social Services Appropriations Subcommittee the following: (1) revised performance 
measures to highlight desired outcomes from the State's investment and (2) how the 
$250,000 for the opioid dashboard was spent. 
 
Please accept the following response: 

 
1. Goal: Increase collaboration between public safety and public health to address 
Utah’s opioid epidemic. 
 

a. Measure 1: Number of attendees at Prescription Drug and Heroin Summit. 
 
b. Measure 2: Number of joint meetings with public health and public safety at 
the table (UCO-OP, Opioid Task Force, USAAV, etc.) 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 



2. The $250,000 for the opioid dashboard was spent developing “live time intelligence” 
and an “opioid heat map” to support the DEA 360’s program goals. At the request of the 
DEA, funding supported the Attorney General’s contract with Banjo. Banjo is a 
technology company that combines data to create information (a product known as Live 
Time) that is actionable by law enforcement, municipalities, and other entities. In 
addition to Live Time, funding supported the development of an opioid module to 
supplement Live Time. The module detects signs of an opioid event. Upon detection, a 
live INTEL view is presented with data such as a live heat map and trend analysis of 
opioid related events.  Banjo's Opioid module will provide agencies, such as the DEA, 
Attorney General’s Office, and law enforcement entities within Salt Lake County with 
live insight into the crisis so proactive and immediate support resources can be 
effectively deployed. 

 
 
 


